
Minutes of the St. Lawrence County EMS Advisory Board Mtg.
March 26, 2024

Meeting called to order by Chris Towler at 1800 hours.
Roll Call taken and duly recorded.

Members present: James, Barr, James Blackburn, Storm Cilley, Rita Curran, Aaron
Johnson, TammySykes, Chris Towler. Nicholas Wildey.

Members absent: Eric Alan, Doug Bohl, Dr. Coates, Jay Moore, Miranda Simpson,
Donald Thompson, Chris Velez, Kevin Wells.

Members excused: Mark Deavers.

Ex Officio Members present: Carly Zimmermann.

Ex Officio Members absent: Jessica Thompson

Ex Officio Members excused: Matt Denner

Guests present:

Motion by James Blackburn to accept the minutes from the last meeting. Second by Jim
Barr. Carried.

There was no correspondence.

Emergency Services - No Report

SEMSCO - All EMT-CC certifications will sunset on July 1, 2027. Any EMT-CC still
certified at that level will be certified as an AEMT at that time.
Matt has sent out the SEMSCO minutes.

REMSCO/REMAC - No Report

Air Medical - So far in 2024 there have been 29 requests with 11 transported. In 2023
there were 198 requests with 57 transported. The major problem in completing requests
is the weather. There will be an open house for 7-14 Oneida County on May 15 th from
11-3. There has been a significant increase in the number of requests out of Massena
Hospital.

Education - Clarkson EMT programs are continuing. Spring Fling. Fort Drum EMS Day.



Strategic Planning / Sustainability - Rita Curran reported that there has been ongoing
dialog with other counties that have begun their own ambulance or EMS programs in an
attempt to determine the best path forward for St. Lawrence County. Storm Cilley
expressed his displeasure that the EMSAB has been frozen out of this discussion by
the county. Rita pointed out that there were four members of the EMSAB on the
committee. Jim Blackburn pointed out that, per Mark Deavers at the last meeting, the
EMSAB in not involved in this effort. Jim also pointed out that the EMSAB had
approved a two phase proposal and sent it to the county legislature, where it,
apparently received no consideration at all. A discussion ensued, where Storm Cilley
questioned why the EMSAB existed if their advise was not being sought or listened too.

Old Business - There is no progress to report on the mutual aid plan. PULSARA is up
and running. There has not been much utilization yet. CHMC is not yet on board. Jim
Barr encouraged it’s use, especially in trauma. Some questioned it’s use in short on
scene and transport times.

New Business - Elections of EMSAB officers which was to be held tonight, has been put
off since no slate of potential officers was presented.  Jim Barr spoke on electronic
charts access by hospitals. Hospitals pass patient outcome data back to agencies. 30%
of charts are missing.

Motion to adjourn by Jim Barr. Second by James Blackburn. Carried.
Meeting adjourned by 1900.

The next meeting is May 28, 2024 at 1800 hours at the Public Health Offices.
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